BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MADISON COUNTY, MISSISSIPPI

Department of Engineering/Road Management 3137 South Liberty Street, Canton, MS 39046
Dan Gaillet, P.E., County Engineer/ Road Manager Office (601) 855-5670 FAX (601) 859-5857
MEMORANDUM

April 14, 2016

TO:  SheilaJones, Supervisor, District |
Trey Baxter, Supervisor, District ||
Gerald Steen, Supervisor, District Il
David Bishop, Supervisor, District IV
Paul Griffin, Supervisor, District V

FROM: Dan Gaillet, P.E. (\7[@
County Engineer/Road Manager

RE: Kenzie Drive

The residents of Kenzie Drive, Ashbrooke Subdivision, have requested that the speed limit on their
street be lowered to 10 mph.

Based on engineering studies and a review by the Sheriff’'s Department, we are recommending that the
speed limit be reduced along this roadway.

SHEILAJONES  TREY BAXTER GERALD STEEN  DAVID BISHOP PAUL GRIFFIN
District One District Two District Three District Four District Five




Elizabeth Hancock
121 Kenzie Drive
Madison, MS 39110

April 12,2016

Dan Gallet/Madison County Board of Supervisors
3137 South Liberty Street

P.O. Box 608

Canton, MS 39046

Re: Speed Limit Change in Ashbrooke

To Whom It May Concern:

The residents of Kenzie Drive in the Ashbrooke Subdivision request the lowering of the standard
speed limit from 25 MPH to 10 MPH. An on-line petition began on March 24, 2016 and 75% of
Kenzie Drive residents have signed in favor of the reduction of the speed limit as of April 8,
2016. Every household on Kenzie Drive received two notices of the petition and there has been
no opposition to date.

Along with the reduction in the speed limit, the residents of Kenzie Drive request that the
10MPH speed limit be posted attached to two “Children at Play” signs (picture attached — these
are located on Memory Lane in the Ashbrooke Subdivision). Along with this formal request, you
will also find the formal letter of approval from The Home Owner’s Association of Ashbrooke
President Trey Petro.

Sincerely,
Elizabeth Hancock

Resident of Kenzie Drive
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§ Ashbrooke Owmners Association
A _  Profcssionally Managcd by HLNM

Ashbrooke HOA
PO Box 320248
Flowood, MS 39232

March 29, 2016

Dan Gallet/Madison County Board of Supervisors
3137 South Liberty Street

P.0O. Box 608

Canton, MS 39046

Re: Speed Limit Change in Ashbrooke

To Whom It May Concern —

The Ashbrooke HOA authorizes the requested speed limit change from 25 MPH to 10 MPH on Kenzie
Drive, and to any other street in Ashbrooke Subdivision where deemed necessary by residents. This is in
response to a request from Elizabeth Hancock who is a current resident on Kenzie Drive. Thank you for

your time and attention in this matter.

Sincerely

P

Trey Petro
President Ashbrooke HOA



Number Date First Name Last N\ame House# For more impact, add a personal comment here

1 3/24/2016 Elizabeth Hancock 121
2 3/24/2016 Laura Thomas 128
3 3/24/2016 Cassie Welch 106
4 3/24/2016 Jesse Jenkins 127 I live in the middle of Kenzie drive and can agree that many people blast down tt
5 3/24/2016 Jessica Gosa 112
6 3/24/2016 Nichole Street 134
7 3/24/2016 Sandra Farmer 141
8 3/24/2016 Allison Crawford 119
9 3/24/2016 Robbie Catchings 125
10 3/28/2016 Michael Schuhmann 117
11 3/28/2016 Renee Sumlin 123
12 3/29/2016 Anne Pettit 104
13 3/29/2016 Keisha Crudup 129
14 3/30/2016 Margaret Nichols 133
15 3/30/2016 Kimberly Coleman 109 Please put up the signs that say "Children at Play 10 MPH" on Kenzie Dr. We wa
16 3/30/2016 Lois Lee 100
17 4/3/2016 Reba Green 113
18 4/4/2016 Niccole Landrum 136
19 4/6/2016 Nicholas Baugh 135
20 4/7/2016 Jason Thigpen 111
21 4/8/2016 Kelsey Bailey 107
22 4/8/2016 Shalonda Carlisle 101



1e road over 30mph sometimes. It makes my heart skip a beat and is very concerning. Please put up these signs and help protect my 5 year old and all

nt our child & all the neighborhood children to be safe. Thank you, Daniel & Kimberly Coleman



her friends on the street.







